
MEETING MINUTES
ALBANY CONSERVATION COMMISSION

Tuesday, August 3rd, 2021.  6:00 pm
Members present: Kevin Tilton, Cort Hansen, Sean Wadsworth, Mike Steward, & Cathy Ryan, alternate. 
Kevin called the meeting to order at 6:00pm.   
Under new business Kevin asked for a motion to approve the minutes of the 7/6/21 meeting.  With no comments or discussion, Mike made a motion to approve the minutes of the 7/6/21 meeting.  With a second from Sean, and by a 5-0 vote the motion to approve the minutes of the 7/6/21 meeting was approved. 

Kevin noted that there would need to be a reply to a recent student working on who was collecting a listing of ground water ordinances from NH communities.  As Albany does not have any town ordinances yet, the only applicable regulations are the State regulations regarding wetlands & shoreline protection, etc.
Kevin noted that the Albany Town Forest trail network has been added to the website TrailFinder by Peter Howe.

Under old business, Sean said that the GWP ordinance would be reviewed by the Planning Board.

There was little discussion on a Town Forest Use policy with the topic to be reviewed again at a later meeting. 

Kevin updated the members on the status of the request by Grandview Farm for a crossing on the drainage ditch that intersects the field.  Kevin said the Greg Howard would be inspecting the site shortly to determine if there are any wetland issues there.  Howard has been extremely busy and has not been able to schedule a visit thus far this summer.   
A discussion about scheduling a work day and boundary line maintenance was had, with potential dates reviewed. The discussion ended with either the 23rd or 30th of late October being agreed as to the preferred dates.  Kevin noted the west end as a priority for boundary work and the repairs necessary on the damaged boundary marker on the location next to the highway.
This was followed by a discussion regarding updating trail map signage on the kiosks.  Kevin said that Peter Howe has trail data that could be used for this project and that he would contact Peter.  Cort said that he had been notified by USVLT that the kiosk at the Crossover trail head has fallen off the backboard.  He said he would research the cost of replacement with either lexan or plexiglass product.
Cort said that Leah Valladares’s vacancy on the commission could be filled by Rob Nadler, pending the approval of the BOS.  That would also provide a selectmen’s representative to the commission.  Cort asked for a motion to nominate Rob to a seat on the commission, Kevin moved the motion and with a second from Mike the motion was approved 5-0.
With no other business to discuss and with no further public comments, Kevin asked for a motion to adjourn.  With a motion from Sean and with a second from Cathy the meeting was adjourned at 6:40 pm after a 5-0 vote.

The next scheduled meeting would be Tuesday, September 7th, 2021 at 6:00pm.  
Cort Hansen, Conservation Commission Secretary.
